Midsomer Norton __
ixth Form

Sixth Form Vehicle Policy

Students at Midsomer Norton Sixth Form must regard driving to school and parking on the
premises as a privilege, not a right.

Sixth Form students who drive to school must adhere to the following rules: Sixth Form
vehicles may only be parked on school premises if students have a permit, issued free of
charge from the 6™ Form Office. Students will be required to produce their full driving
licence and certificate of insurance covering the vehicle they intend to use. Permits are
renewed on an annual basis, or if the vehicle is changed during the year.

* The school is not responsible for any damage, accidents or theft that might take place
while the vehicle is on school property.

* The speed limit on the school site is 10 mph

e Sixth Form students are required to park considerately and to have due regard for
our neighbours in and around the school.

e Sixth Form students must drive appropriately with regard for the safety of
themselves, any passengers and others in the vicinity.

USE OF PRIVATE CARS AND MOTORCYCLES ON SCHOOL VISITS

* Motorcycles or scooters may only be driven and parked on site by Sixth Form
students who have passed the appropriate driving test, and with permission from the
Director of Sixth Form. They must be parked in the designated area.

* Sixth Form students’ cars may not be used for residential visits, unless by permission
of the Director of Sixth Form, in which case they must not carry passengers

Students who do not uphold these rules will be required to use a different method of
transport to and from school.

Staff, sixth form and parent vehicle owners must note that the school cannot accept any
responsibility for claims against any driver of a vehicle on school premises, or on school
visits, nor for losses of no-claims discounts or payment of excesses included in their
insurance policy terms.

Only students in 6™ form are permitted to bring vehicles on site. Y11 are not permitted.




